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Upcoming Events 

NewsleƩer ArƟcle Deadline 

Send all September  newsleƩer arƟcles to 

rnbuck1220 @ hotmail.com by  September 23rd 

September Birthdays 

Linda McMillan (01) • Thomas Taylor (01) • Dave Cripe (08) •  Judy Kessler (09) 

Kim Keith  (09) • Frank Kessler (14) • Julie Lasher (15) •  Jerry Palacio (16)  

Sheila Lansing (18) • Darwin Day (21) • Angela Hyde (26) • 

Carlo Litrenta (27) • Dick Iding (30) 

General Membership MeeƟng 

September 7th • 7:00 p.m. • Delhi Cafe • 4625 Willoughby • Holt 

CAPITAL CITY CRUISE IN 

September 13th • See Flyer 

Lets Meet For Breakfast 

September  17th , 9:00 a.m. 

Sophia's House of Pancakes 

HORSEPOWER AT THE ZOO 

September 18th • See Flyer 

FALL GETAWAY 

September 30th • See Flyer 

BACKYARD BBQ AND HAYRIDE 

September 24th • See Flyer 

FALL COLOR TOUR 

October 8th • See Flyer 

BINGO AT TAMARACK 

November 5th  

Board MeeƟng 

September 21st • 6:30 p.m. • Delhi Cafe • 4625 Willoughby • Holt 
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From The President... 

W e’re packing up again for another out of 

town event. Off to CorveƩe Crossroads 

in Mackinaw City, then a short jaunt for 

a few more days in the U.P. along the Lake Superior 

shoreline. We are trying to squeeze as much summer 

out of what is leŌ, and so far the weather has cooper-

ated.  By the Ɵme you read this, we will have had ei-

ther a nice sunny trip, or experienced the rain we have 

come to expect up that-a-way.  Janet and I managed to 

get in a liƩle Ɵme sailing this summer, and had a great 

weekend at Whitehall with the old marina gang. Some-

thing out that way, along the coast, would make a perfect Drive ‘n Dine. Maybe next year! 

ElecƟons are coming up, so put on your thinking caps for nominaƟons to the Board. Anyone is 

eligible for a Board posiƟon, except you must have previously served on the Board to run for 

President. It’s a fun job, if you could call it that, so consider running if you like to get involved 

in club funcƟons. 

As much as I hate to say it, we should be looking into storage opƟons for this winter. If you 

prefer not to take up home garage space with the VeƩe over the winter, it’s probably not too 

soon to be looking into someplace to put the baby. A couple club members do have some 

space available for storage at a reasonable cost, but don’t wait unƟl the last minute. You 

could be leŌ out in the snow. Next month I’ll put together some storage hints – if I don’t for-

get. 

Coming up: Horsepower at the Zoo, September 18th. A fun Ɵme for all, so be sure to set aside 

the day. Also check the club calendar for a number of other events over the next couple of 

months, like the fall getaway, and the annual color tour. Like they say, “It ain’t over ‘Ɵll it’s 

over”. Lots of good summer and fall leŌ to play with our cars and friends. 

I guess it’s Ɵme to slather up with mosquito dope, and go mow the lawn. Almost makes me 

wish for winter…….Almost! 

 

Craig 







Corvettes At MIS 
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2012 Board of Directors  

According to the Capital City CorveƩe Club  By-Laws (2008), ArƟcle IV, SecƟon B, 1a, 

the President must have held a prior office in the club. 

The following current members have held an elected office in the club. 

 

ScoƩ Bauries Ted lasher 

Sandy Bechtel Shalimar Maynard 

Rich Bratschi Bob Maynard 

Colleen Bratschi Joe PlaƩe 

Mike Britz Ed Politza 

Connie Britz Suzanne Politza 

Randy Buck Dave Pursel 

Terry Burke Carol Putmon 

Chris Burke Simon Reiffer 

Pat Cripe Gloria Reiffer 

Angela Hyde Steve Spinrad 

Craig IansiƟ LoreƩa Spinrad 

Greg Kapp Gary Wyma 

Kim Keith Kathy Wyma 

NominaƟons for the 2012 Board of Directors will take place at the September 

and October membership meeƟngs. In preparaƟon, all members are encouraged 

to review the CCCC By‐Laws for a descripƟon of the duƟes of club officers. 
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Capital City Award Winners 
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August 3rd , 2011 Membership Meeting 
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Social Time & Dining started around 5:30 P.M.  

MeeƟng called to order at 7:00 PM by President Craig IansiƟ. 

President ‐ Craig Iansiti introduced guests Alex and Joan Spitzley from DeWiƩ and their son-in-law Robert Wheeler from Brighton (all three 

joined CCCC this evening).  He then announced that two of our members had new vehicles.  ScoƩ Bauries now has a 1998 white C5 converƟble and 

the Palacios now have a 2009 ZR-1.  He also announced that Harold Twining’s 1959 Crown Sapphire Coupe recently won the NCRS 2011 Duntov 

Award.   

Craig then talked about the July events that had taken place.  The Onsted Show Car NaƟonals was aƩended by IansiƟ’s and Bratschi’s.  The Spar-

row Hospice show at Logan Steak House raised $2,100 for Hospice.  There was a good turnout for the drive and dine to the Air Zoo in Kalamazoo 

and everyone seemed to have a good Ɵme.    

Craig thanked everyone who helped out at the Spartan Speedway event the past weekend.  Final proceeds to our club were $837.91.  Colleen and 

Rich Bratschi did a wonderful job of organizing the event. 

There was discussion of upcoming non-club events and it was noted that flyers and catalogs were available on the table. 

Janet IansiƟ gave an update on the Horsepower at the Zoo car show coming up September 18th.  She explained the show for guests and new mem-

bers, and requested assistance with donaƟons of cash and door prizes from businesses.  She also reminded members they could purchase a mini 

sponsorship for $50.  Workers will be needed and a sign-up sheet will be available next meeƟng. 

Craig announced there are plans for a U.P. side-trip to Grand Marais and Munising following CorveƩe Crossroads in Mackinaw later this month.  

Anyone wishing informaƟon on what is planned can contact Craig or Colleen Bratschi for details. 

Everyone was reminded that nominaƟons for the 2012 Board of Directors will be taken at the September and October membership meeƟngs.  

Craig asked for volunteers for a nominaƟon commiƩee.  Colleen Bratschi volunteered, but no one else did, so appointments may be made.  It was 

noted that in order to run for president a member must have previously served on the board of directors.  Sue Keith has a list of those members 

who have served on the board, and this will be published in the newsleƩer for the next two months. 

Governor/VP ‐ Simon Reiffer stated there is a regional NCCC meeƟng coming up the end of August and a naƟonal meeƟng in September.  He 

reminded everyone that on August 13th the America’s CorveƩe Club will host a sancƟoned car show at the Alpine Ski Resort, and our club will get 

points if any members aƩend. 

Secretary ‐ Connie Britz was not present.  Craig requested and received approval of the July membership meeƟng minutes. 

Treasurer ‐ Mike Britz was not present. 

Points ‐ Kim Keith stated the points were up to date on the website with the excepƟon of the Sunday porƟon of Spartan Speedway.  He re-

minded everyone to make sure they sign in at meeƟngs and events to receive their points.  Also, if anyone aƩends a non-club event they should 

email him so he will know to give them points.  He again offered staƟc clings for sale with the club name and logo. 

Membership ‐ Dave Pursel stated our membership total stands unchanged at 92 members.  Our FCOA total is down to 62 due to a couple of 

youngsters having their 16th birthday. (Membership ended up at 95, with three new members joining at the end of the meeƟng). 

Editor ‐ Randy Buck asked for arƟcles for the newsleƩer.  If you have something to submit you can mail or email it to him.  Points are given for 

newsleƩer contribuƟons. 

 

Competition ‐ Rich Bratschi stated the recent Spartan Speedway autocross event was a success.  He thanked everyone again for their help, 

with special thanks to Colleen Brastchi who coordinated all the great food.  He again stated proceeds were down due to fewer drivers this year.  

The weather may have also been a factor, but next year we need to really promote the event.  This is the only event our club does that the pro-

ceeds go to us, not to a charity. 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                   

                                                                                                                                                                                                    ConƟnued on page 14 
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CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB 
August 3rd , 2011 Membership Meeting 

Continued from page 13 

Public Relations ‐ Sandy Bechtel reported she had talked to Dick Iding, our sponsor, to see if he had any comments or concerns.  He said 

just tell everyone to be sure and bring their cars to Bud Kouts for service and get their 10% discount.  He also said they need to sell cars.  Sandy is 

working on an arƟcle for the newsleƩer about the Bud Kouts dealership and their sponsorship of our club. 

Social ‐ Carol Putmon awarded candy bars for the members with birthdays in August.  She also reviewed the upcoming social events: Cones 

& Bones on Saturday, August 6th; Meet for Breakfast on Saturday, August 20th; CorveƩe Crossroads, August 26-28; Putmon Bonfire & Hayride, 

September 24th; Fall Color Tour, October 8th; Bingo at Tamarack in November.   

Carol asked Greg Kapp to give details on his upcoming plans for a Fall Get-Away to Portage Point Inn on September 30th.  Greg said they had a 

good Ɵme last year and hope to do the same this year.  Besides driving and eaƟng, there is golf, casinos and shopping opportuniƟes.  Anyone 

interested in going should call or email Greg. 

Craig reminded everyone that the Jackson CorveƩe Club is having their 50th anniversary car show and celebraƟon on September 24th, the same 

day as the Putmon bonfire.  Their club is looking for cars that represent all 50 years to be displayed at the show.  They will be sending a list of 

years they need, in case any members want to volunteer to aƩend with their car.  Craig encouraged everyone to aƩend the Jackson celebraƟon, 

and then go to Putmon’s aŌerwards. 

Hearts and Flowers ‐ Julie Lasher was not present but Ted Lasher noted that in Julie’s absence he would send a sympathy card to Tom 

Taylor whose mother recently passed away 

 Historian ‐ Sue Keith displayed a plaque that was awarded to our club by Mid-America Motorworks at their 2009 Funfest in honor of our 50th 

anniversary.  She also displayed a photo album of our 50th anniversary car show and celebraƟon put together by Gloria Reiffer.  Gloria said she 

also has the photos on DVD.  Sue said she is sƟll looking for newsleƩers from 2004 if anyone knows the whereabouts of any. 

NCM Ambassador ‐ Joe Thomas was not present. 

Photographer ‐ Ted Lasher reported he had taken over 600 pictures at our Spartan Speedway event and would be posƟng many of them to 

the website soon. 

Quartermaster ‐ Randy Putmon was not present.  Craig informed everyone there was a problem with two of the club’s easy-up canopies 

having broken braces.  In the future anyone assisƟng with puƫng these up or down needs to be careful the braces are moved in before folding 

the canopy. 

Sergeant‐at‐Arms ‐ Patrick Lickfeldt was not present. 

Webmaster ‐ Gloria Reiffer had nothing new to report.  Craig announced for the sake of our guests that Gloria had recently won the 1st place 

award from NCCC for the best club website 

Member Input - One of our guests asked if it was possible to sign up for a car show on the day of the show and the answer was “yes”.  There is 

no pre-registraƟon for HAZ. 

Milton Scales stated he knows the owner of the new restaurant called Xiao and our club has been offered a 25% discount if we do an event 

there.  Milton asked what was needed to plan an event.  He was directed to Carol Putmon for assistance. 

Colleen Bratschi emphasized the need for door prizes for our Horsepower at the Zoo car show.  She stated that no giŌ was too small as we can 

bundle small items together.  If anyone knows a business that would like to contribute we can pick up their donaƟon. 

50/50 Drawing – Winner received $63.  The winner was one of our guests, Joan Spitzley. Her son-in-law, Robert Wheeler, drew the winning 

Ɵcket (aŌer he stated that he hoped he would pull his mother-in-law’s Ɵcket).  What are the odds?   

Adjourn - Request to adjourn was made, seconded and approved at 7:50 P.M. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by Janet Iansiti ‐ Acting Secretary 

 

 



Things To Do…. 



Let’s Meet for Breakfast 

9:00 a.m. 

September 17th 

 

Sophia's House of Pancakes 
1010 Charlevoix St • Grand Ledge 

Corner of W Saginaw & Charlevoix St 

RSVP: Sign up Sheet at September 7th Membership Meeting 

Angela Hyde 

Vettechic @ hotmail.com 



*NCCC number is with another Michigan Region club. 

Capital City Corvette Club 

Participation Points as of Aug 20th, 2011  
49  Sandy Bechtel 1  Raoul Eiseman 13  Janet Litrenta 2  Bill Simons  

19  James Boettcher 10  Jennifer Everhart* 8  Bob Maynard 22  Thomas Sipka  

19  Mara Boettcher 1  Randy Gisse 3  Shalimar Maynard 0  Victor Smith  

36  Colleen Bratschi 21  Vidal Gonzalez 2  Linda McMillan 0  Loretta Spinrad  

45  Rich Bratschi 11  Howard Hein 10  Barb Musselman 4  Steve Spinrad  

12  Connie Britz 20  Angela Hyde 10  Steve Musselman 0  Alex Spitzley  

22  Mike Britz 61  Craig Iansiti 1  George Nelson 0  Joan Spitzley  

0  David Brown 46  Janet Iansiti 33  Dominique Palacios 3  Janet Sprague  

10  Diana Brown-Mosher 1  Dick Iding 31  Jerry Palacios 8  Michael Sprague  

65  NancyLee Buck 13  Greg Kapp 6  Diana Parks 8  Ralph Swan  

70  Randy Buck 56  Kim Keith 8  Howard Parks 8  Susan Swan  

24  Chris Burke 57  Sue Keith 12  Joe Platte 13  Connie Taylor  

32  Terry Burke 2  Frank Kessler 9  Ed Politza 13  Tom Taylor  

10  Dennis Burt 2  Judy Kessler 9  Suzanne Politza 21  Joseph Thomas*  

8  Sandy Burt 1  Laurie Ketcik 29  David Pursel 25  Harold Twining   

8  Dana Conley 0  Fred Koos 8  Kathryn Pursel 23  Katherine Twining   

8  Darrell Conley 0  Judy Koos 50  Carol Putmon 28  Sue VanAtta  

15  Dave Cripe* 14  Sheila Lansing 47  Randy Putmon 0  Larry Warren*  

2  Pat Cripe 32  Julie Lasher 73  Gloria Reiffer 0  Linda Warren*  

1  Darwin Day 42  Ted Lasher 64  Simon Reiffer 2  Lee Webster  

30  Art Doty* 0  Ellie Lickfeldt 44  Robert Ribar 0  Robert Wheeler  

26  Nancy Doty* 19  Patrick Lickfeldt 19  Milton Scales 30  Larry Wight  

1  Catherine Eiseman 15  Carlo Litrenta 9  Brenda Shatkosky* 12  Gary Wyma  

      12  Richard Shatkosky* 12  Kathy Wyma  

             

Current 2011 Top Ten  
73  Gloria Reiffer 64  Simon Reiffer 56  Kim Keith 47  Randy Putmon  

70  Randy Buck 61  Craig Iansiti 50  Carol Putmon     

65  NancyLee Buck 57  Sue Keith 49  Sandy Bechtel     

             



 



“Free Ways to Give”  
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M any of us support the NaƟonal CorveƩe 

Museum in Bowling Green, Kentucky with 

our donaƟons, memberships and aƩend-

ance at their events.  Did you know there 

are numerous other ways to support the museum with-

out opening your wallet or signing a check? 

My favorite is saving and sending Labels for EducaƟon which are found on many popular prod-

ucts.  Look for these labels, which are approximately 1 ½ inches square, on Campbell’s soups, 

Pepperidge Farm, Swanson, Spagheƫo’s, V8, Prego and BIC pen products.  The only label you 

need to save and send is the small Label for EducaƟon with the picture of one of the Campbell 

soup kids and the UPC bar code.  Send them to the NaƟonal CorveƩe Museum, AƩn: Labels for 

EducaƟon, 350 CorveƩe Drive, Bowling Green KY 42101-9134.  Ask you friends, family and 

neighbors to save them too. 

A complete list of the products that support the Labels for EducaƟon program can be found on 

the museum’s website:  www.corveƩemuseum.com.  From the menu box on the leŌ side of 

the home page, select “Ways to Support”.  At the boƩom of the next page under “Other Ways 

to Offer Your Support”, select “Support the Museum through rental car bookings, airfare and 

more”.  On the page Ɵtled “Free Ways to Give”, scroll down to the Labels for EducaƟon icon 

and follow the instrucƟons.  If you see an error message that the page is unavailable, ignore it 

and at the top of the page select “How to Earn” and then “ParƟcipaƟng Products” from the 

drop down menu.  Labels for EducaƟon is a separate Program from Box Tops for EducaƟon 

which many schools parƟcipate in. 

The “Free Ways to Give” page also includes details on numerous other programs with naƟonal 

companies that can benefit the NaƟonal CorveƩe Museum.  These programs include affilia-

Ɵons with Avis, American Airlines, NW Air, EBay and Good Search.  The NaƟonal CorveƩe Mu-

seum is a wonderful facility and parƟcipaƟng in the free ways to support it is something we can 

all do. 

 

SubmiƩed by Sue Keith 



 

 



National Corvette Museum 
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Tom & Karen Fuller Join One Acre Club  

Tom Fuller has always been a "wrench twister" according to 

wife, Karen. He has rebuilt several CorveƩes, and the couple 

enjoy collecƟng military vehicles, motorcycles, street rods, 

tractors and vintage cars in addiƟon to running their farm in 

Suwanee, GA. 

Karen said that Nancy and the late Al Jones (also One Acre 

Club members) were their inspiraƟon for joining the Museum 

as LifeƟme Members and that was the best thing they have 

done when it comes to CorveƩe ownership. 

"We joined the One Acre Club because we felt it was a way to give back to CorveƩe and the next generaƟon. 

Our grandson, Thomas V, loves driving the CorveƩe his Dad got in high school - so the CorveƩe 'heart throb' 

lives on in our family." 

Thanks to the Fullers for their conƟnuous support of the Museum. To learn more about the Motorsports Park 

project, go to www.corveƩemuseum.com 

Corvette Store Feature 

C6 Corvette Custom-
ized Shape Change 
Steering Wheel. Cus-
tomize your steering 
wheel to your person-
ality. Choose your col-
ors and textures to 
design your custom 
steering wheel that 
works perfectly with 
your airbag and steer-
ing wheel switches. 
Improve the style, 
comfort and performance of the part you touch AND see 
the most in your car. All parts are hand-crafted in the 
USA. Corvette C6 2006-2011. Please note: Airbag, Bez-
el, and Steering Wheel controls shown for display only 
and are not included. $699.00 

 

 

                                                          Continued  on page  22 

Z06 Fest in Less than a Month! 

The Z06 Fest – Septem-
ber 15-17 is the premier 
performance oriented 
event at the Museum, an 
event where you can en-
joy everything you want 
and need to focus on 
speed and performance! 
Co-hosted by 
Z06VETTE.com, this ex-
citing event offers drag 
racing, auto cross, tech 
sessions, seminars, road 
tours, a poker run, banquet and much more! 

On-line registration closes at 5pm CT on Tues-
day, September 6th. All activities are open to 
Event Registrants only. On-line registrants will 
receive a hardcard credential, lanyard, event 
pin and dash plaque.  Lifetime registration is 
$10pp, member registration is $15pp and non-
member registration is $25pp. See the full 
agenda and register online. 



National Corvette Museum 

The ConnecƟon 22 

Pre-Order Your Copy of The Quest  

You can own a copy of the story of a uniquely American 
ideal... and an emotional search for closure. This is the 
story of son Lance Miller doing what he had to do to fulfill 
his father's lost dream. 

Producer of this 84-minute documentary, Michael Brown, 
will be at our 17th Anniversary Celebration on Friday, Sep-
tember 2 to autograph "The Quest." Pre-order your copy 
today at the Corvette Store online for only $20.00. 

Corvette Bridge Returns to Road America –  

Words of thanks, from NCM Executive Director, Wendell Strode 

Team NCM - the Corvette Museum's participation was a huge success. 

 A big thanks to Randy and Charla Pierce for transporting the vintage race car that had been donat-
ed to the NCM by Leon Hurd; for safeguarding the car during the three days; for bringing NCM mer-
chandise and for helping staff the NCM booth on Sunday.  They just do an awesome job represent-
ing the NCM and Randy does an awesome job securing and transporting the car and other NCM 
stuff.  

 To Ivan and Mary Schrodt who introduced us to many of their friends and club members, and then 
spent all day Sunday staffing the NCM booth!  Sales were outstanding and Tammy/Marla will pro-
vide an update on that at one of our managers meetings. 

 To Richard and Jon Anderson who participated in most of the vintage races while promoting the 
NCM. 

 To Nick and Janet Polasek who were here from Canada and were busy all three days talking up 
the NCM and spent Sunday working the NCM booth. 

 To Jan Hyde and Jim Gessner for an outstanding Corvette World Tribute event on Sunday.  It ap-
peared to me there were close to 100 Corvette race cars there.  Lance Miller brought 6 or 7 and 
Mike Yager brought 3-4.  What an awesome collection!   We encouraged Jan to do this type event 
at other tracks and pledged our support in helping make it a success.  I believe if I was a track own-
er, I would be approaching Jan and Jim and asking them to put together a similar type event for the 
day after a Saturday race for all the Corvette owners that are there and the new ones it will bring to 
them. 

 To Barb Armbruster with Corvette Engineering who talked about the NCM as part of her presenta-
tion at the Corvette Corral. 

 To the local host club, they have done an outstanding job with their own Corvette Corral before 
they were popular at other tracks. 

 To Amy Manardo for handling our credentials for us. 

Submitted by Joe Thomas 





CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB 
August 17th , 2011 Board Meeting 
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Social Time & Dining: started around 5:30 P.M.   

President:  Craig IansiƟ opened the board meeƟng a few minutes early.  
He opened with items for discussion, reminders, and general infor-
maƟon.  He explained about damage to the club's EZ-Up Awning that 
Randy Putmon was going to repair.  There was a discussion about pur-
chasing a new awning aŌer Rich Bratschi said they were on sale at Dick's 
SporƟng Goods.  It was decided it would be beneficial to get one for a 
backup.   

Craig then told board members about Holden Turner, an anƟque car 
collector from Monroe, Michigan, who is corresponding with the state 
legislature to change the current law for registering and insuring cars.  As 
the law stands now one has to pay for each car owned for catastrophic 
coverage.  He is trying to get the law changed so that the car enthusiast 
would only pay a fee aƩached to their driver's license and not each car. 

Craig suggested we give our annual (holiday) Food Bank donaƟon early 
this year to help with the food bank's recent vandalism and losses.  The 
Board members thought this would be a good idea and would also bring 
it up to the enƟre membership although not actually needed since we 
have the money alloƩed for this purpose anyway. 

Janet IansiƟ reported on HAZ sponsors and prize status.  She concluded 
that all is going well. 

Secretary:  Connie Britz asked that minutes from the July general mem-
bership meeƟng be approved.  There were no addiƟons or amendments 
so the minutes stand approved.   

Treasurer:  Mike Britz gave the treasury report.  He passed the bank 
statement around for board members to peruse.   

Governor/VP:  Simon Reiffer had no new updates.  He has not received 
the region's treasury report as yet. 

Points:  Kim Keith told members he was up to date on points.  He asked 
that members tell him of events they aƩend if he is not present at that 
event.  

Membership:  Dave Pursel reported that we had two new members with 
the addiƟon of Alex & Joan Spitzley who own '90 white converƟble.  The 
club's membership stands at 94 members, 61 FCOA's and 1 Honorary 
Member. 

Editor:  Randy Buck had nothing new to report.  

CompeƟƟon:  Rich Bratschi reported on the details of the recent Spartan 
Speedway low speed event. The drop in aƩendance (about 8 cars) was 
aƩributed to the wealth of events occurring nearby at the same Ɵme.  He 
concluded it was sƟll a worthwhile event and said the help received from 
the Jackson club was very welcome and appreciated.     

Public RelaƟons:  Sandy Bechtel has wriƩen the arƟcle to be included in 
a future newsleƩer about the history and sponsorship of Bud Kouts.  She 
sƟll has a few more items to include which she will probably do tomor-
row while she is in the dealership for an oil change.  She has already 
done the press releases for HAZ which include the Lansing State Journal. 

 Social:  Carol Putmon reminded board members of the September 13th 
Cruise In at XAIO China Grille & Lounge on E. Saginaw as well as the Bingo 
for the residents of Tamarack Apartments on November 5th.  She re-
minded those in aƩendance to bring desserts and prizes.  She has sched-
uled the Christmas Party for Wednesday, December 7 which is a regular 
meeƟng night.  The event will be held at Coral Gables Restaurant on 
Grand River in East Lansing. 

A discussion followed on where and when to hold the Awards Banquet 
in January.   There were various suggesƟons but in the end it was decid-
ed to combine the awards and the regular meeƟng in January.  It was 
suggested we start a liƩle earlier so that we would not detain the Delhi 
Café's staff from their regular closing Ɵme.    

Hearts and Flowers:  Julie Lasher was not present. 

Historian: Sue Keith has added the April 2005 and the July 2007 news-
leƩers to her archives of the club's newsleƩers.  She has included the 
2005 system of awarding points.  She said it was quite different from the 
way we are doing it at present. 

She has been able to add an award given in September 2008 for the 
club's 50th anniversary by Mid America Motorworks at the Funfest.  She 
added a binder put together by Gloria Reiffer for the 50th anniversary 
commemoraƟon in June 2008. 

She added informaƟon about the Spartan Speedway Event and expens-
es from Rich Bratschi.   

She showed Board Members an Auto Events Summary from Jackson, MI 
and asked who has been giving these facts and dates.  A discussion fol-
lowed as to who did in the past and who should in the future.  It was 
decided it should be the responsibility of the Public RelaƟons person 
who at this Ɵme is Sandy Bechtel.  It was discussed that the deadline 
included in this publicaƟon is before the dates for the events listed actu-
ally have been selected and approved.  It was concluded that the date 
would be an educated guess based on the previous year's date for the 
event.   

Sue found aŌer researching historical records that there has been a 
preƩy significant turnover in membership within the last 6 or so years. 

Sue has compiled a list of 28 people eligible to be nominated for Presi-
dent this coming year.  Colleen Bratschi has accepted the duty to call 
each of those people who are nominated to ask if they will accept the 
nominaƟon.  

 NCM Ambassador:  Joe Thomas was not present.  

 Photographer:  Ted Lasher was not present 

Quartermaster: Randy Putmon was not present 

Sergeant‐at‐Arms:  Patrick Lickfeldt was not present. 

Webmaster: Gloria Reiffer did not have anything new to report. 

Discussion: Colleen Bratschi told board members about one of her HAZ 
sponsors, The UlƟmate Image, who sponsor a Breast Cancer fund raiser 
held in October which is Breast Cancer Awareness Month.  They sponsor 
a contest to construct a brassiere according to a pre-selected theme.  
These brassieres are judged and aucƟoned off to raise money for Breast 
Cancer Awareness.  She told the UlƟmate Image owners, we would not 
be able to enter the contest this year as we have not had the infor-
maƟon in Ɵme to meet the deadline but would definitely be interested 
in entering next year.  She will present this informaƟon to the general 
membership at the next meeƟng. 

 The meeƟng was adjourned at 7:32. 

 

Respecƞully submiƩed by Connie Britz ‐ Secretary 





September 2011 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 
7:30 - 9:30 pm 

MI Region MeeƟng 

7 
7:00 - 8:30 pm 

General Member-

ship MeeƟng 

8 9 10 

 

11 12 13 
6:00 pm 

Capital City Cruise 

In 

14 15 16 17 

18 

8:30 am - 2:30 pm 

Horsepower at the 

Zoo (NS) 

19 20 21 22 23 
5:00 pm 

Jackson Cruise In 

24 
5:00 pm 

BBQ - Hayride - 

Bonfire 

2510:00 am 

Rallye - KCC (S) 

Hosted by: Kalamazoo 

CorveƩe Club 

LocaƟon: Meijer - Gull Lake, 

MI 

26 27 28 29 30 

 

 

 

Calendar of Events 

NCCC NaƟonal MeeƟngs 

Fall Getaway 
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